
Another eventful week at Eastern!  As many of you are aware, our very own Mr Luke Cross has been 
afforded a wonderful opportunity for a new leadership position in a new school which will begin in January.  

This means that sadly, he will no longer be the year 5 and 6 teacher from January 2020.  I am sure you will 
all join us together in wishing him all the best in his new role and missing him a great deal as his calm and 

sensitive demeanour has been a huge asset for our school. Plans for year 6 are not yet completely finalised.  
However, we would like to reassure all of the pupils, parents and carers that the learning will continue with a 

consistent teacher to maintain high standards and quality learning.  Mrs Declaire and Mrs Sydenham will 
continue teaching pupils in Year 4/5 class, this will ensure consistency for the class and all exciting projects 

can be finished! (Christmas concert details will follow this week, keep an eye out for the news and please 
check the calendar for dates.  Thank you  everyone) 

Bringing mobile phones to 
school... 
We have been shocked to 

learn that some pupils have 
brought their mobile 

phones into school and 
used them to film 

themselves and friends.  
This is a reminder to all parents of our 

school rules. 
Our school policy is that pupils who bring 

their mobile phones must shut them off 
and hand them directly to the school 

office staff. Phones should never be left in 
school lockers and should never be in 

classrooms or used around the school. 

We understand that some pupils wish to 
bring phones to school so they may 

contact you at the end of the school day.  
it would be a shame to have to readdress 

our school policy.  

The information regarding different apps 
and websites your child may access is at 

the bottom of this newsletter again this 
week, as we felt it was vital that you make 

sure your child is safe online.  Please take 
some time to read over the information.  

A paper copy is available in school.

What is happening in our diary?
Wed 27/11/2019 to Wed 

04/12/2019 School Book Fayre

Fri 06/12/2019 Year 5 - tranistion day Design and Technology Day 
‘Festive Fun

Thurs 12/12/2019 Mrs Thomas's class Christmas concert 2:00pm

Fri 13/12/2019 Mrs Thomas's class Christmas concert 9:30am

Friday 13/12/2019 Christmas Jumper Day

Tue 17/12/2019 Christmas concert day - school hall 9:30am and  
2:00pm

Wed 18/12/2019 Christmas concert day - school hall 9:30am and  
2:00pm

Thurs 19/12/2019 School Christmas dinner day

Fri 20/12/2019 Last day of term

Mon 06/01/2020 INSET DAY

Tue 07/01/2020 Children back to school

Fri 31/01/2020 Y6 - tranisition / Humanities Day

Mon 17/02/2020 Half term

Mon 24/02/2020 Back to school

Tue 17/03/2020 Y5 - transition / Creativity at YCB ‘Little Shop of 
Horrors’

Fri 03/04/2020 Last day of term

Mon 20/04/2020 Back to school

Mon 25/05/2020 Half term

Tue 16/06/2020 Y6 - transition / Science and Technology Day

Fri 26/06/2020 Y5 - Maths in the Park, Margam Park

School Contact Details 
website - easternprimary.co.uk

email - easternprimary@npt.school

twitter - @schooleastern

telephone - 01639 882819

Wednesday 26th November
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